## HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 15,1987

All members of Council were present with the exception of Councilman

Sam Crouch when Mayor Gertrude Bean opened the June 15,1987, Haymarket Town

Council meeting with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes of the May meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$41,176.52 in the General Account and \$346.44 in Revenue Sharing at the end of May, 1987. Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to pay the following bills;

1. Holladay's Market (Gas for Police Cruiser) \$128.27

2. Manassas Car Wash (Police Cruiser) \$ 9.00

3. Gossom's Hardware (items, Police Dept.) \$ 22.51

4. Southeaster Communications (Radar Repair) \$122.50 5. Haymarket Service Center (Work, Police Cruiser) \$72.04

This was seconded by Councilman William Utz and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

MAYOR

The Mayor went over the bill from Hendrick's Roofing and Siding Co., Gainesville, Va., asking for payment by June 15,1987, for work done on Town Hall Bird made a motion not to pay it until the work was completed, this was seconded by Councilman Melton and approve.

Mrs Bean read the letter she had received from Attorney Turner Smith concerning the proposed rates for Columbia Gas.

## Business Licenses;

BIRD MADE a motion to grant a Business License to Corby's Tile and Masonry, Inc. to park their truckes on the land Alan Gossom rents from Paxton. They were going to buy Town Tags and would not have a business office. This was seconded by Utz and approved.

Richard Bird made a motion that a Business License be granted to Jetco, Inc., with a stipulation that their Business Trailer is not legal but Prince William County at the present time is working on the code and Jetco should be given one year to submit their plans. If not approved by the code, they will make other arrangements for their Business Office. They are located at 15251 Washington Street.

## BUILDING PERMITS:

Bird made a motion to grant J. Clay Staples a Building Permit to build a house at 6741 Jefferson St., this was seconded by Melton and approved.

## VARIANCE

George Key came before Council asking about getting a five foot variance on a house to be built on William Utz's property and Attorney Smith informed him that he would have to make an application to Council to have a hearing before the Haymarket Zoning Appeals Board.

Since some of the terms on the Zoning Appeals Board may have expired, (this was to be checked on), also a new member was needed to replace Terri Freeborn who resigned when she became a member of the Haymarket Town Council, William Green volunteered to serve and a motion was made by Councilwoman Terri Freeborn to have Green take her place, seconded by Richard Bird

and approved.

The Haymarket Town Council asked Attorney Turner Smith if the information was sent to him regarding the Board of five people, if anyterms had expired to have them reinstated and aksi ti gave William Green put on the Board.

PLANNING COMMISSION CHAIRMAN William Green, chairman of the Planning Commission said that Mathew's Restaurant has met all the requirements and now it's up to the Fire Dept: Bird notified him that the Fire Dept. is working on it at the present tiem.

VACUMN CLEANER A motion was made by Richard Bird to purchase a vacumn cleaner for \$40. from Fewell Melton, to be used in Town Hall, this was seconded by Freeborn and approved in a roll call vote.

POLICE BUSINESS: Chief William Boston said the signs for Rt. 15 and also Rt.66 will be put up. Two signs are needed for Jefferson to Bird made a motion to purchase them, seconded by Gossom and approved in a roll call vote.

JOINT PUBLIC HEARING A Joint Public Hearing between the Haymarket Town Council and the Haymarket Planning Commission was to be tentatively set up for Tuesday, July 7, at 7;30 p.m. in regards to the proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance. It was to be advertised twice in the Journal Messenger, Bird made the motion on this, seconded by Freeborn and approved.

Grayson Hanes, an attorney for David Tinkham and the Double T. Corp. mentioned that they had also hired a Consultant, William Keith. He went on to say his client was willing to work with the Council and Commission on the Zoning and that he hoped everyone would keep an open mind.

COUNCIL MEMBERS AND OTHERS Councilman Utz asked about giving Everett Bean's Trash Service a \$50 a month raise, but Attorney Smith informed him that this couldn't be done on account of the bid Bean submitted and his contract. Bird volunteered tocheck on the number of pick-ups Bean makes in Town as it was belived he is not getting paid for all of them. It should be \$5.70 added for each new residence.

Mr. Bear asked if the Town had anyway of getting trash picked up in the

streets and Bird said he would get the Highway Dept. to do it.

William Green asked who he should see about having a sign put up in Town about the Veterans of Foreign Wars and he was told to see Harrover as the Post is on his property.

WORK SESSION The Town Council scheduled a Work Session to finish the Town's Ordinances on Thursday, June 25, at 7 p.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: At 10;15 p.m., Richard Bird made a motion under section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia to go go into Executive Session to discuss Personnel Matters.

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR

REGULAR SESSION: AT 10;40 p.m., Pird made a motion to go back into Regular Session, at which time, Chief William Boston was informed he would get a \$500 raise effective July, 1987.

ADJOURNMENT: With no further business, the June meeting adjourned at 10;45 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLU SUBMITTED: DOROTHY KEDLER, TOWN CLERK